CHISWICK HORTICULTURAL AND ALLOTMENTS SOCIETY
The meeting of the

Chiswick Horticultural and Allotments Society (CHS) Committee

held on Wednesday 24 June 2015 at 7.30pm at

the CHS Trading Hut, Staveley Road, Chiswick W4 _____________________________________________________

MINUTES

1. Attendance

Alastair Britten
David Burton
Michael Flinders
John Gill

Fran Goloway 

Ben Jones
Jill Morris

Andrew Steele
Apologies – Henry Gewanter, Jo Hodges, Everard Whitehouse 

In Henry’s absence Jill chaired the meeting.

2. Minutes of the meetings held on 27 May 2015
The minutes were approved.
3. Matters arising
Allotment management – HG had advised the committee of his progress to date by an email of 18 June.

Standpipes – Ben referred to an email from Nicola Cheetham at the Council proposing a meeting on the issue.  He will follow up with Ms Cheetham and ask Andrew and/or Henry to take part in the meeting. 

Carole Weale tree – did not arrive. To be deferred to September meeting as this is not the time to plant it anyway.
Mike’s greenhouses – Mike’s sample is now in the Nissen Hut. Andrew was to assemble one and Fran was to arrange for photos to be taken which can be put on the website (and referred to in the Newsletter) – needs to be done.
Membership flyer – Henry was to print new copies with the revised membership fees but, as it is so late in the year, it was decided to defer printing until later.
4.
           Summer Show
· Lord Burlington will open the show, arriving at 1:30 with Paul Lynch.

· Alison Sich will give out the prizes.

· Chiswick Buzz will be at the Hut, arriving between 1 & 1:15 and stay until 2:30.

· Stewards will be Lou Spencer and another (perhaps Pamela Mayorcas).  Must check to see that all exhibits comply with the description and then follow the judges as they judge.

· Mike, John, Alastair and Matthew will set up tables at the Hut on Saturday at 3:30.

· Photographer will come on the day to photograph set up of exhibits, judging and then people arriving.
· Cups – we still do not have all the cups.  In future cupwinners need to be reminded when they receive the cups that they must be returned before the next year’s show.

· Mike spent £60 on chocolate for child entrants – 25 boxes.

· Alastair will provide wine.  People to be asked for a £3 donation.
· Andrew to arrange tombola. 
5.
           Events

· Upton – wait until next meeting to decide whether to go ahead.
· Schools – awaiting Everard.
· Quiz Night – nothing new. 
6.
           Finance

Solar panels – The party Dave contacted wants full control over the panels and will pay us a fee.  Committee decided loss of control unacceptable.  Dave to check another party proposed by John.

Finance report – Dave reported he has been with HMRC clearing the tax matters for the last 5 years. Committee voted their thanks for his efforts.  Jill to follow up with Winkworths, who have not paid for their handbook advert.  Dave reported the people running our old website are asking for payment – Fran to contact Jo.  Jill to write to Fullers, thanking them for the beer contributed to the Centenary dinner.

We have received a donation of £25 from Chiswick Working Mothers, resulting from a presentation on the Society made to them by Angela Brown and Sue Bennett.
7.           Membership

Membership of 216 renewals plus 55 new so far. 
8.
           Website

Fran noted that we continue to need members to contribute to blogs.  Mike noted that it was necessary to scroll down considerable blank space to find anything – Fran to pass on message to Jo.
9.
          Any Other Business
(a) 2016 Handbook – there was a discussion on whether a printed handbook was needed any longer but it was agreed that, as some members need it (not in web) or like it, it should be continued but would not be as elaborate as this year. Advertising largely covers its cost anyway, so members should be soliciting advertisers. Handbook committee (Jill, Andrew & Alastair) will meet and report to the July meeting. The show committee (Mike, John) needs to sort out the show pages.

(b) Summer Party – Alastair proposes we have music this time – to celebrate the centennial – at a cost of £100-125.  He will investigate and advise committee of who and how much by email.
(c) Double compost heap – The Trading Hut gardeners need a compost heap.  There is a quote for £160.44 but Jill will look at others and report back.

(d) Pub tours – Jill mentioned that a person who leads “secret garden tours” in London also does old pub tours which, in view of the success of the Sipsmith tour, might be popular.  She will investigate.
Next Committee meeting on 29 July.
Events

· Saturday 27 June – set up for Summer Show (3:30 p.m.)
· Sunday 28 June – Summer Show

· Sunday 26 July – Summer party
· Wednesday 29 July  - Committee meeting
· Saturday 5 September – Autumn show

· Wednesday 23 September – Visit to Upton House (NT)?
· Wednesday 30 September – Committee meeting

· Wednesday 28 October – Committee meeting

· Wednesday 25 November – Committee meeting
· Saturday 28 November – Quiz Night

· Sunday 20 December – Christmas party

To do list
Alastair 
· Organise wine provision at Summer Show

· Set up on Saturday 27 June
· Handbook committee to meet

· Look into music for Summer Party

Andrew

· Handbook committee to meet
· Set up one of Mike’s greenhouses so it can be photographed
· Organise tombola for Summer Show
Ben

· Set up meeting with Ms Cheetham of Hounslow Council
Dave

· Follow up on solar panels for Hut
Fran

· Arrange photography of Mike’s greenhouses
· Arrange photographer for Summer Show

· Contact Jo about bill from previous website host
Henry

· Attend meeting with Ms Cheetham
Jill

· Pressure Winkworth to pay bill for advert

· Write thank you to Fullers

· Handbook committee to meet

· Look into double compost heaps

· Inquire about old pub tour
Jo

· Deal with bill from previous web provider
John

· Agree Handbook pages on 2016 shows with Mike

Mike

· Set up on Saturday 27 June

· Agree Handbook pages on 2016 shows with John
